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JOHNSON & FISCHER INC. 
499 DERRER ROAD 

COLUMBUS, OHIO 43204 
 

STATEMENT OF HARDSHIP 
 
Johnson & Fischer Inc., (hereafter “Applicant”) is the owner of the subject property at 499 
Derrer Road, Columbus, Ohio 43204.  Applicant is a painting company currently located at 5303 
Trabue Road, Columbus, OH 43228.   
 
The subject property is currently zoned C-4.  City Council granted a Council Variance (#CV05-
015) in July of 2005 to permit a storage building associated with a contractor's office in the C-4 
Commercial District.  Thereafter, the Applicant developed a 78' x 41' building on the property.  
Since that time, the applicant leased the property to Excellent Arborists Tree Service, a tree 
cutting service.  The tenant operates its business out of the building and the nature of the tenant's 
business requires outdoor storage of company trucks, vehicles, chippers, log splitters and other 
equipment.  The tenant is also storing wood outdoors.  Since the tenant's storage of equipment 
and wood is on an unimproved service, a variance is needed from Columbus City Code § 
3312.43.   
 
The Applicant faces hardship if the tenant is not permitted to continue to store its business 
equipment and wood outdoors on the unimproved service.  If the tenant is unable to use the 
property for its business, it will be forced to relocate. The tenant currently has 3 employees and 
will potentially purchase the property if permitted to continue its current use. 
 
The property is not located directly on Sullivant Avenue, and thus the property is not conducive 
to a traditional C-4 commercial use.  Additionally, a retail use of the property would undoubtedly 
cause more traffic and would thus be detrimental to the neighboring properties.  The intended use 
of the subject property is no more intrusive than existing commercial uses in the area.  Due to the 
nature of the commercial zoning, the proposed use will not adversely affect the surrounding 
properties.  The proposed use will not create an increased risk of fire or pose a danger to public 
safety.  The proposed use will not increase traffic in the area and will not diminish property 
values in the surrounding areas. 
 
Granting the use variance will have a positive impact on the neighborhood.  The proposed 
continued use of the subject property will sustain the tax value of the subject property and the tax 
revenue to the City. The Applicant respectfully requests that City Council grant the variance to 
permit the above described use of the subject property. 
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